5" September 2011

SOUTH LAKELAND
DISTRICT COUNCIL

RECEIVED
To: The Development Plan Officer,
SLDC - 6 SEP 2011
South Lakeland House.
Kendal.

REVS & BENS

Local Development Framework for Castle Ward, Kendal

| write as a resident at the above address, having lived in this house
for over twenty years. | understand that intensive development is proposed on
R 121 - R141 - and R56 on leaflets that | have seen. My concerns are two-
fold i.e.

1) Access to and from the site — old Sedbergh Road is fairly steep and
winding at that point.

2)Drainage — Given the steepness of the slope and although the Stock
Beck Scheme has been implemented there have been occasions when the
amount of water coming off the hill on to both the main and old Sedbergh
Road has been verging on the hazardous.

My concern is that adequate drainage schemes should be mandatory
in the development of this site in order to avoid much misery in the future.

Sincerely,

Mrs Isobel Fraser



